

MINUTES OF THE STRAWBERRY HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE

MEETING, HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 10 JULY 2019

PRESENT

David Cornwell	Pam Crisp
Mike Allsop	June Collins
Cathy Bird	Teresa Read
Cllr Butlin	

1. Apologies for absence: Julia Fiehn, Andrew Miller, Sam Kamleh-Duncan, Peter Lamb, Jeremy Thomas, Cllr Bennett, Siobhan Oktay

Declaration of interest: As previously declared.

2. Minutes of the last meeting: agreed and David signed a copy.

3. Matters arising: The cheque for Spear has not been cashed yet. June will follow this up. The St Katherine's school planning application has been refused.

4. SMU liaison group: Mike said a meeting had been held in June. No significant complaints have been received and there has been no further action on progressing the Master Plan. Still no feedback on the consultation re the plan. Board minutes are still not up to date on the website. None posted since April 2017. Mike will continue to pursue these issues. The University has launched SMULIC an overseas recruitment vehicle for pre degree student study. A Tree Protection Order application has been made for work to reduce and trim the horse chestnut trees SHRA requested SMU and the Council that this work be done outside the growing season, but no condition was imposed by the Council and the work was carried out in June/July. SHRA will send a letter to SMU regarding future tree work of a similar nature

5. Councillors update: Cllr Butlin reported that no meeting has been held yet regarding the issues with rubbish at Rochester House. A council work order was issued two months ago for replacement of the broken fence at the recycling site. Teresa Read joined the meeting at 7pm and said that a rat had been seen by the recycling site at the bottom of Pope's Grove. Cllr Butlin said he would visit the site when the bins are being emptied.

6. AGM 24 April: Response to CPZ implementation. Feed back on the implementation is due by the beginning of September. Pam will send a summary of comments made at the AGM.

7. Planning: 37 Strawberry Vale – an application has been made for demolition and replacement with a five bedroom detached house.

8. Bulletin 170: A draft was circulated in advance by Julia. David questioned the comments in the article on Radnor Bridge. The committee agreed that reference should be made to the recent LBRuT consultation on the issue. Heathrow consultation and CPZ response should be included with residents being encouraged to respond to both.

9. Bulletin advertising: More advertisers are needed.

10: Website updating: Pam summarised the proposal received from a web developer recommended by the web manager at SMU. Cathy asked if we could see examples of his

Signed

Date

work. Mike said that he had been highly recommended by SMU who had examples of his work for them. The committee voted in favour and asked Pam to proceed with this.

11: Treasurers report: 10 July 2019

(Statement 269, 12 June 2019)

Deposit Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 6 March 2019	£4,565.20
Balance today	£4,569.75

Current Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 6 March 2019	£1,300.68
---	------------------

Add income:

Subscriptions & donations	£429.00
House history	£25.00
Advertising	£270.00
BRuT	£120.00

Total income	£844.00
---------------------	----------------

Deduct expenditure:

Printing	£655.00
Donation (Pope's Grotto Trust)	£100.00

Total expenditure	£755.00
--------------------------	----------------

Net cash increase / (decrease)	£89.00
--------------------------------	---------------

Balance today	<u>£1,389.68</u>
----------------------	-------------------------

Cathy said that the increase in subscription income was pleasing.

12. Group subscriptions and income generation: Taken forward to the next meeting.

12. Any other business: Heathrow consultation covered above. Mike drew attention to an email he had circulated re fire alarm testing at SMU. He will follow up. Teresa said there was a problem with lack of toilets on Twickenham Green when events were taking place. Arthur's and the Pavilion are both included in the borough scheme with signage for public access.

13. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 18 September 2019 at 6:30pm.

The meeting closed at 8pm

Signed

Date